EDUCATION AND WORKFORCE DEVELOPMENT CABINET
Education Professional Standards Board
(New Administrative Regulation)

16 KAR 7:011. Repeal of 16 KAR 7:010.

RELATES TO: KRS 161.020, 161.028, 161.030

STATUTORY AUTHORITY: KRS 13A.310

NECESSITY, FUNCTION, AND CONFORMITY: KRS 161.020 requires a certificate of
legal credentials for any public-school position for which a certificate is issued, and KRS
161.028(1)(a) authorizes the Education Professional Standards Board to establish standards
and requirements for obtaining and maintaining a teaching certificate. KRS 13A.310 allows
repeal of administrative regulations if the promulgating body desires. This administrative
regulation repeals the administrative regulation establishing the standards and procedures
for the Kentucky Teacher Internship Program, which was removed from statute by Senate
Bill 265 of the 2024 Legislative Session.

Section 1. 16 KAR 7:010, Kentucky Teacher Internship Program, is hereby repealed.
JUSTIN MITCHELL, Board Chair

APPROVED BY AGENCY: June 4, 2024

FILED WITH LRC: June 14, 2024 at 11:25 a.m.

PUBLIC HEARING AND COMMENT PERIOD: A public hearing on this proposed
administrative regulation shall be held on August 27, 2024, at 10:00 a.m. in the State Board
Room, Fifth Floor, 300 Sower Boulevard, Frankfort, Kentucky. Individuals interested in
being heard at this meeting shall notify this agency in writing five working days prior to the
hearing, of their intent to attend. If no notification of intent to attend the hearing is received
by that date, the hearing may be canceled. This hearing is open to the public. Any person
who wishes to be heard will be given an opportunity to comment on the proposed
administrative regulation. A transcript of the public hearing will not be made unless a
written request for a transcript is made. If you do not wish to be heard at the public hearing,
you may submit written comments on the proposed administrative regulation. Written
comments shall be accepted through August 31, 2024. Send written notification of intent to
be heard at the public hearing or written comments on the proposed administrative
regulation to:

CONTACT PERSON: Todd Allen, General Counsel, Kentucky Department of Education,
300 Sower Boulevard, 5th Floor, Frankfort, Kentucky 40601, phone 502-564-4474, fax
502-564-9321; email regcomments@education.ky.gov.
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